

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

October 31, 2023
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, October 31, 2023 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of October 17, 2023 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowance were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES

Highway Superintendent Scott Seals stated there is still one Gradall down.  Superintendent Seals has spoken with MacAllister’s about used equipment and should know more by the end of the week.  The sign truck’s transmission is still down, Superintendent Seals hopes it will be back up this week.  There has been one brush mower down for a day or two and they hope to get it going soon.  Superintendent Seals stated the highway department has returned to five eight-hour days per week, which started on October 30th.  
RE: HIGHWAY BIDS


Attorney David Lett opened the materials bids received by the Auditor’s office.  Each company gave several different bids for various materials.  The following were picked out of the bids for comparison:  The first bid was from Roger’s Group for stone.  A bid bond and non-collusion were received.  The bid for stone picked up at the quarry was #8- $16.75 per ton, #11- $16.75 per ton and #73- $12.50 per ton.  If Rogers Group were to deliver to Shoals the price for #8 would be $26.75 per ton.  The second bid for stone was received from US Aggregates.  The bid for stone to be picked up at Springville was #8- $11.00 per ton, #11- $14.00 per ton, and #73- $10.15 per ton.  The third bid for stone was received from Cave Quarries.  The bid for stone to be picked up at the plant was #8- $10.50 per ton, #11- $12.00 per ton, and #53 & #73- $7.85 per ton.  If Cave Quarries were to deliver to Shoals the price would be #8- $17.50 per ton and #73- $14.85 per ton.  

A bid was received from Asphalt Materials for AE90 which was 20,000 gallons pickup would be $2.50 per gallon, delivered $2.63 per gallon.


Three bids were received for culverts.  The first bid was from Civil Supply, for a 18x20 plastic pipe the cost is $13.42 per foot.  St. Regis Culvert based in Indianapolis gave a bid for corrugated galvanized with an 18” diameter 16 gauge- $23.40 per foot, for 14 gauge is $28.08 per foot.  Civil Con gave a bid for galvanized spiral 18” diameter 14 gauge is $28.13 per foot.  Polymer price is $41.31 per foot.  Attorney Lett recommended to the Commissioners that he and Superintendent Seals review the bids and verify specs are met before the next Commissioners’ meeting.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to take the bids under advisement, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: EMA UPDATES


EMA Director Monty Wolf stated he and Assistant Director Andy Ringwald will be attending the director’s meeting this Thursday.  The State has given EMA several of the infrared thermometers which EMA has handed out to the first responders and fire departments.  EMA will be picking up more thermometers at the director’s meeting and depending on how many they given, there may be thermometers available to employees and the public.  


Assistant Director Ringwald stated they received notification the multi-hazard mitigation plan will be due again soon.  The plan must be renewed every five years.  The award will be for $20,304 which can be used to contract someone to write the plan.  There is a 25% match, in kind, which would be $6,769.  Assistant Director Ringwald stated meetings will need to be held regarding the plan.  President George stated Attorney Lett’s bill for working on the plan could be used to satisfy the 25% match.  Assistant Director Ringwald stated it will be required for the schools to send at least one participant because several of the grants they can apply for require the schools to have participated in the plan.  Assistant Director Ringwald will be reaching out to the schools.  
RE: CULVERT MAPPING


Attorney Lett stated he spoke to the Surveyor and was told the culvert mapping was going well and they would be done with the project within the week.  The Surveyor’s office has been working with Scott Sanders from the Highway Department in locating all the culverts in the County.  
RE: COUNTY INSURANCE RATE INCREASE 2024



Auditor Michelle Norris stated her office heard from Marilyn McCullough at Thompson Insurance regarding the health insurance rate increase for 2024.  Ms. McCullough stated Anthem first stated the rate increase would be 15%-20% for 2024.  Thompson Insurance responded to Anthem and stated that is unacceptable and Anthem came back with an 8% increase for next year.  

RE: OPIOID SETTLEMENT


Commissioner Roush asked Attorney Lett and Auditor Norris about the opioid settlement money.  Auditor Norris responded the County has the money and it has not been used.  Commissioner Roush stated he has spoken to the Alliance and there is a risk counselor in both county schools.  In past years, the Alliance has donated towards the program of the risk counselor.  Commissioner Roush suggested to the Alliance that the opioid money could be used for that program instead.  Attorney Lett stated he would have to look into what the counselor does compared to what the parameters which were given as part of the settlement.

RE: RESCHEDULING OF COMMISSIONER MEETING


President George stated Commissioners Roush and Summers are attending the Commissioners’ conference from November 28-November 30, which conflicts with the scheduled Martin County Commissioners’ meeting on November 28th.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to change the Commissioners’ meeting from November 28th to Monday, November 27th at 5:30, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

RE: IMPORTANT DATES


EMA Deputy Director Ringwald stated Martin County 4-H will be having a turkey dinner on Sunday, November 5th from 11:00-1:00.  President George stated the Courthouse will be closed on Tuesday, November 7th for the election and on Friday, November 10th for Veteran’s Day.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:07 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, November 14, 2023 @ 5:30 pm.
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